
 
AEC Pop and Jazz Platform 2025 (Pamplona, Spain) 
 
Call for Workshops 

 
The AEC Pop and Jazz Preparatory Working Groups is looking for contributions 
to the PJP 2025 in the form of proposals for practical workshops e.g. under the 
following topics: 
 

● The impact of language on musical expression, teaching and learning 

● Language and choice of repertoire 

● Questions concerning tradition vs. innovation 

● Pedagogical strategies for nurturing traditional and indigenous music 

forms 

● Music and identity 

● The evolving role(s) of the teacher in Higher Music Education 

● Ways and styles of learning in music 

● Teaching and learning methods 

● Instrument- and/or genre-specific issues 

● Improvisation 

 
The above list is exemplary, but connected to the themes of the Meeting. 

 
When applying for workshops, please provide a clear description of the 
activities that will take place during the session, including details about the 
interactive components. The workshops should be interactional – at least to 
some extent.  
 
Proposals from students are also highly welcome, so please forward the call to 
your master’s students!  

 
Each workshop will be max. 60 min. in duration, and include at least 15 min. of 
Q&A. Please time your session beforehand! There will be several workshops 
running in parallel, so you do not have to address the whole community at once. 
Note that there will be dozens of participants in each workshop, so every single 
attendee may not be involved in the activities in a hands-on manner. 

 
Your proposal for a workshop should contain max. 300 words. Please attach a 
short biography of yourself in the proposal. The proposal should be sent by 25 
October by email to PJP WG Coordinator Beatriz Laborda, beatrizlaborda@aec-
music.eu. The results will be communicated to the applicants by 8 November 
2024.  
 
N.B: Selected applicants will be required to register as participants and therefore 
pay the corresponding fee according to the price category (Representative of an 
AEC member institution/Representative of a non-AEC member institution) 

 
We are very much looking forward to seeing you all in Pamplona next February! 
 
 

 
 
 

The AEC Pop and Jazz Platform (PJP) Preparatory Working Group 
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